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15 August 2014
The Resident
Harbourside Village
MINDARIE 6030  
NOTICE
RESIDENTS’ GENERAL MEETING 2.00 PM on 29 August 2014 
Notice is hereby given that a Residents’ General Meeting will be held on Friday 29 August 2014 in the Harbourside Village Clubhouse at 2.00pm.
Please bring this agenda with you to the meeting.  
Order of Business:
1.
Opening and welcome.  Declaration of proxies held.
2.
Confirmation of the minutes of the meeting on 30 May 2014

2.1
Matters arising from the minutes not dealt with elsewhere in the agenda.
3.
Correspondence Inwards/Outwards

3.1
Business arising from the correspondence
4.
Residents’ Committee Report 

4.1
Business arising from the Report
5.
Motions of which notice has been given (attached)
6.
Manager’s Report
7.
Other Business  
8.
Closure
A proxy form is attached and copies are available at Reception and are only to be used for residents who are unable to attend in person and must be submitted to the Chairperson before the meeting commences.
Alan Stirling
Chairman
Please Note:

For the meeting to have effect, a quorum of 45 proprietors is needed.  




Joint proprietors have only one vote. 
 
Minutes of the

Agenda Item 2 - MINUTES OF RESIDENTS’ GENERAL MEETING
Friday 30 May 2014
OPENING
Chairman Alan Stirling called the meeting to order at 3.07 pm.  Fifty-six villas were represented and ten proxies were tabled.  

There were no apologies.

2.
MINUTES
2.1

The minutes of the Residents’ General Meeting held on 28th February were confirmed.  Moved: Mike Kavanagh;  Seconded Bruce Treharne.

2.2 

Matters Arising from the Minutes

2.2.1

Item 4, (p.4) of the Minutes - Insurance cover review with Lend Lease and Management.  The Chair advised that this matter has received consideration by the Residents Committee and the Advisory Board, and that it has been discussed with the National Operations Manager (NOM).  It is currently before the NOM, together with request by another resident regarding insurance matters. He will respond within a month or so. 

2.2.2

Communication/Website/Archiving.  The Chair said that people were working hard on getting communication more widely spread throughout the village, including weekly updates in the Grapevine. He urged residents to make greater use of the Grapevine on the Notice Board and website for accessing information, and to provide feedback. 

2.2.3

Lifts in the Apartments. It is proposed that our village use the experience of Lend Lease and Woodlands Innaloo with regard to the installation of lifts.

2.2.4

Mapping of Reticulation: The Chair said that Roy Shea is doing an excellent job of mapping the village’s reticulation.  The Stage One prototype has been completed and the documented programme will eventually cover the whole of the village.  Roy Shea has already completed the MATV mapping.

2.2.5

Gardening Tender: The Chair advised that very clear criteria were set for the Tenderers and thanked management for assisting with the tender process. The quotes were very competitive, and the decision was made to grant the contract to the existing gardener, Oliver’s Lawn and Landscaping.

2.2.6

Speeding in the village: Painting a large, white 10 on the road in The Avenue and The Rise is to be considered by the Residents’ Committee. Residents need to tell visiting contractors and family and friends about the limit.

3.  
CORRESPONDENCE
	DATE
	TO/FROM
	SUBJECT
	ACTION

	05/03/2014
	C McDonald
	7pm lock-up
	Tabled/AS replied

	19/03/2014
	AS-DS I. Drury
	Car Port
	Tabled

	20/03/2014
	Jock Oehlers
	Jazz/Diana Allen
	Tabled to Social Ctee

	23/03/2014
	Roy S-AS-DS
	Storm Damage
	Tabled AS Replied

	25/03/2014
	AS-DS 
	Security
	Tabled

	04/04/2014
	Shelley Brice
	Survey etc.
	Tabled AM replied

	09/04/2014
	R Shea 
	Slideshow
	Tabled AS replied

	28/04/2014
	AM-G. Parker
	Dog bags/footpath
	Tabled GP replied

	09/05/2014
	A.Barker T.Passmore
	Notice of Motion
	Tabled at last RC Mtg

	10/05/2014
	DC-LL
	Budget
	Tabled to AB

	Not dated
	P.E Rawlins-GL
	Fire & Emergency
	Tabled –GL reply

	15/05/2014
	Fiona Rinaldi
	2014-15 Budget
	Tabled RGM

	16/05/2014
	AS-AB
Board members
	2014-15 Budget
	Tabled

	19/05/2014
	CMcD
	2014-15 Budget
	AS replied Tabled RGM

	19/05/2014
	CMcD
	Con re RGM agenda-web
	AS replied Tabled RGM

	20/05/2014
	SM –AS-DC
	2014-15 Budget
	AS replied Tabled RGM

	21/05/2014
	AS-RC mtg  LL
	2014-15 Budget
	For RC Info

	21/05/2014
	AS-MSparks
	2014-15 Budget
	Tabled RGM


3.1
  Business arising from the correspondence:

3.1.1

Roy Shea had offered to take over the operation of the MATV however the Residents’ Committee had agreed that it is more efficient for it to remain with management.

3.1.2

The Chair invited comments on correspondence; Bruce Treharne said that reading out the correspondence was not very helpful and that only significant correspondence should be addressed.  

3.1.3

Fire and Evacuation.  Letter received from Peter Rawlins regarding appliances (fire blankets and fire extinguishers) in the apartment buildings.  He questioned whether there should be an OH&S policy drawn up. Graeme Lambert Chief Fire Officer replied that the issue of fire extinguishers and blankets has been raised with village management and at the Residents’ Committee meetings. He advised that he will seek advice from FESA.  

4.
RESIDENTS’ COMMITTEE REPORT
4.1

The Chair spoke to the Residents’ Committee report.  He expressed thanks to the subcommittee members whom, he said, had worked very hard on a wide variety of programs thereby saving residents financially and helping to keep our village its pristine best to live in and promote to others.

4.2 

Christine Martin has agreed to become Minute Secretary for the Resident Committee and her nomination is greatly appreciated by the Committee.  Moved that Christine Martin be appointed to the Residents Committee by Des Cousins, seconded Tony Lumpkin. 

4.3

Works (Carport Plans).  The Chair reminded the meeting that decisions regarding the approval of carports lie entirely with management, not the Residents’ Committee. He added that management had advised in writing that they don’t favour any building improvement advertising within its villages. 

He then described the history of the development of standard building improvement guidelines to ensure resident’s interests were protected.

Based on the guidelines the carport design followed involving the same architect and a construction engineer, consultation with residents, and approval being sought from the Wanneroo Council. The outcome is planned to be one standard design approved for up to 50 villas for a two year period.  

He advised that the cost is going to be in order of $9,500 to $10,500 if there was a collective building program undertaken by say 10 to 15 residents, that number having expressed interest in the recent survey. He added that the resident will be responsible for all costs incurred in the application, building fees and construction of their own carport. The only cost to the village is setting up the standard design and getting initial approval for up to 
50 villas. The procedure for residents would include a request to management to build a carport consistent with the approved guidelines/ plans and include in the request the 
builder’s quote; then to seek approval from the Council.

4.4 
Questions from the floor
Des Cousins commented that the standard plan would not suit all villas because of variations in the buildings.  The Chair said that there are a lot of residents who cannot take advantage of the standard design and can’t even put up a carport. That issue should be addressed by the manager in considering the individual applications. However those that can benefit will get improved facilities for their vehicles and improved saleability of their villas. 

Des Cousins proposed that when an application for approval for some alteration or external structure is lodged with the manager then:

· a notice to residents that approval has been given should be placed on the notice board;

· if the manager gives approval, there needs to be a cooling off period after that approval;

· if there are any objections to the approval, the dispute resolution process can be invoked.

The Chair advised that the Residents’ Committee, in conjunction with the Manager, will discuss the best way to preserve the rights of residents to have some input if a proposal is one that any resident feels strongly is detrimental to their property and restated that any external building improvements are a management decision based on the adopted guidelines. 
Ken Leslie asked how fixtures like the carport are being covered by insurance, which may have an impact on the costs to the village, and who will be responsible for the maintenance of those extra fixtures.

The Chair said that easier and less costly maintenance was part of reason for choosing timber supporting structures and not steel. He added that there is a long guarantee on Colorbond roofing and gutters and the whole construction is attached at both sides of existing villas, with no posts being required.  All guttering is linked in to the existing, with painting being completed in the initial cost payable by the resident with repainting in 7 year program as per other external works.  Insurance cost should not be impacted upon and there would be improved saleability.
Don Inman asked what happens if your neighbour does not want the carport attached to their villa.  The Chair replied that the carport is not to be any further forward than the building line so there is no visual impact for the adjoining neighbour, and the design is consistent with the roof design of the premises which adjoin it. Gaye Kearney asked who is paying for the cost of setting up the carport standard plan. The Chair advised that it is being paid for from the village refurbishment and improvement fund.
4.5

Technical advisory group:  The Chair thanked all those who have put their hands up to be in the technical advisory group, and expressed appreciation for all the advice to be offered as it saves on costs.  The list of advisors will be kept up to date and residents will regularly be asked for contributions.  

4.6 

Communications: The Secretary asked for any ideas for example, interesting speakers for the morning teas. She said that any information can be put up quickly onto the website.

4.7

Retirement Village Legislation Update: Des Cousins spoke to the changes to the Act and Regulations.  As President of WARVRA, he is a member of the round table convened by the Department of Commerce to work on the reforms to the Retirement Village legislation.  He described two changes that are of importance to this village: 

· the Act now provides that the Government may appoint a statutory manager for a village if the management of the village reaches a point where the health or wellbeing of the residents is in question. Then the Commissioner for Consumer Protection can nominate a statutory manager to take over the village.

· there is a new power given to residents that, if they agree by a special resolution (a special resolution requires a 75% majority), they may appeal to the State Administrative Tribunal, against a fee or levy increases that are deemed to be unwarranted. 

He also said that financial reporting requirements are much more stringent on the companies that manage villages.

5.
MOTIONS OF WHICH NOTICE HAS BEEN GIVEN
5.1
Refurnishing of Clubhouse

Moved:  Alan Barker  Seconded:  Terry Passmore

“That this meeting of the Harbourside Village Mindarie residents resolve: That the Residents Committee implement the refurnishing of the Village Clubhouse without further delay by appointing a suitable interior decorator to advise and to institute a suitable program to lift the appearance of our Clubhouse to a level to which we deserve”.

Background

A recent attempt to refurnish the Clubhouse failed for a number of reasons, but we must now put that behind us and move forward.  We have a healthy Refurbishment Fund which should be used for our benefit now, rather than have to continue to put up with the existing tired furniture which is of a cheap quality and is now ten years or more old.

The Chair called upon Alan Barker to speak to the Motion. He used one of the Cafe chairs to demonstrate his point that the furniture is old, dirty and uncomfortable.  He proposed that an interior decorator provide three choices to be put to a vote by residents.  He recommended that the money that is available be used for the benefit of current residents.

Terry Passmore spoke in support of the Motion and recommended that we seek the advice of Fiona Rinaldi, the Regional Manager, who is an Interior designer. 

The Chair called for comments in favour of the Motion.

Gerry Gimblett spoke in support of the Motion.
Sharon Slimper suggested we should concentrate first on the carpet and the foyer. She proposed that no resident should be involved in the choices. The Chair advised that the practicalities mean that the Advisory Board administer the funds and someone from the Residents’ Committee has to work with management.

Florence Treharne suggested we should not use Fiona Rinaldi as her tastes are inappropriate.  The Chair said that other villages have used the Lend Lease consultant, not necessarily Fiona Rinaldi. The Chair responded that the work done at Booragoon was a 
good example of what could be done. 
The Chair raised the issue of the heavy workload that the Residents’ Committee is carrying at present. He said that the refurbishment will not be an easy exercise and will need someone who is dedicated.  He said that someone needs to be appointed as a Project Manager to drive the refurnishment and at this point the Residents’ Committee cannot do this.
The Chair then invited Graeme Lambert to read an Amendment to the original Motion.

Graeme Lambert said this Amendment is consistent with what the Residents’ Committee have decided at a previous meeting. The Amendment is:

“That consideration of the Motion to commence the refurbishment of the Clubhouse be deferred until the new Residents’ Committee is elected in November 2014. This will allow the Committee to start afresh and present a detailed proposal to residents for their consideration before any action is initiated and also avoid a handover from an outgoing committee to a new committee”. 

He said that, in other words we need to put this motion on hold for six months to allow a new committee to have a good, fresh look at it.  
Moved: Graeme Lambert.  Seconded:  Michael Kavanagh.
The Chair then called on Michael Kavanagh to speak to the Amendment.  He said that, while the Motion is worthy of serious consideration, the present committee is mid-term and any action taken by the current committee may not be acceptable to the new committee elected six months from now.  He added the Residents’ Committee is involved in many projects that need to be completed before the new committee comes in.  He requested that residents give consideration to the Amendment that defers the refurbishment decision for six months.

The Chair then invited any other residents to speak in favour of the Amendment to the Motion.

The Chair then asked for anyone who wished to speak against the Amendment to the Motion.

Alan Barker spoke against the Amendment to the Motion.  He said that there has been procrastination on this subject for long enough, and that the Resident’s Committee look for someone who is an interior decorator and that is all that is being asked.  The new committee could also decide to defer the refurbishment for another twelve months.

Michael Kavanagh said that the current Residents’ Committee supports the motion but qualifies it so that the new committee is obliged by the motion to carry out the refurbishment program in the first months of its life. He added that someone had to do this work and it will require a lot of time. 

Graeme Lambert spoke in support of Michael Kavanagh’s comments, and spoke of the enormous work load of the present committee.  He asked that the committee not be overloaded further. 

The Chair called for a vote on the Amendment to the Motion as put and read out the Amendment.  There were 25 votes for the Amendment to the Motion and 36 against. 

The Chair declared the Amendment to the Motion defeated by a majority.
The Chair then called for a vote on the Motion as put and read out the Motion.  The vote for the Motion was carried by a majority.
5.2
Acquisition of Equipment / Software

Proposed by the Residents’ Committee.  

Moved:  Alan Stirling;  Seconded:  Graeme Lambert. 

“That this meeting of the Harbourside Village Mindarie residents resolves to approve (retrospectively) the acquisition of a laptop computer, virus software and external hard drives amounting to a total of $610 from the Residents’ Committee Account”.

Background

WARVRA has donated a recent model laptop at a discount price of $200; the committee has purchased virus software and three external backup hard drives at a very good price, all for essential Residents’ Committee secretarial and administrative services.

The Chair invited anyone to speak to the Motion. No one responded.

The Motion was carried on a show of hands without dissent.

6.
MANAGER’S REPORT
· Spa:  the Department of Health has given approval for the spa. A deposit has been made on the spa and it should be delivered in 4-6 weeks. When completed the spa will be available only during daylight hours so as to comply with legislation.
· Carport:  awaiting the third contractor quote for the costing and City of Wanneroo response on the planning application.

· Pigeons:  second programme is finished but it was not as successful as the first programme, only culled about 20 pigeons. If residents see groups of pigeons congregating again in the village please inform the manager.

· Smoke alarms: older smoke alarms have been replaced.  New smoke alarms are linked to the Smartlink, which is a very good safety feature, but alarms are very sensitive.

· Fire Drills:  these have been mostly completed; thanks go to the residents for their cooperation and to the teams involved.
· Security: various quotes have been received and are being collated. This item is deferred to the next RGM in August. 

· White Ant Treatment:  quotes have been received for the whole village to be inspected as a preventative maintenance.  A proposal will be put forward at the next RGM.

· Telephones:  have had major issues due to lightning storm. Telstra technicians visited. Entire village has been re-cabled and the main distribution board rewired.  This is covered by Telstra insurance.

· Sales: only one apartment for sale, and there is a waiting list for the villas.

· Resident Survey:  there was a good response, most people look at the slideshow, people needing technical assistance (internet) are being followed up, and 15 residents expressed interest in the carport.
· Pet guidelines. A proposal for an amendment will be put to the next Residents’ Committee meeting. 

· Caravan Park:  request residents do not put rubbish in front of or close to the meter box as access is imperative, and that users clean up after cleaning out their caravan.
· Morning Tea:  lecturer is coming from Curtin University to speak on nutrition and activity for seniors.
6.1
Matters arising
· Alan Barker asked for the old wheelbarrow to be removed from the caravan park area.
· Mike Kavanagh said that the rubbish in the caravan park will be removed.

· Tania Watson asked for support from individual residents for the whole village to be inspected for white ants.

· Mike Kavanagh asked for support at the Busy Bee on Saturday 7th June. He said that the delivery of fertiliser mulch is going ahead, with the help of volunteers.

· Ann Martin said that a flyer regarding the delivery of the bags of fertiliser mulch will be delivered to those residents affected.

The next Residents’ General Meeting is on 29th August 2014.
8. 
CLOSURE

The Chair declared the meeting closed at 5.02 pm.
CONFIRMED AS A TRUE AND CORRECT RECORD

Alan Stirling

Chairman,

Residents’ Committee

Agenda Item 2.1 – Business Arising from the Minutes

Agenda Item 3 – Inwards / Outwards Correspondence 

Note: Only correspondence involving correspondents’ external to the village are being recorded in minutes. This was adopted by the Residents Committee to reduce this item to a more manageable and relevant level.   

	DATE
	TO/FROM
	SUBJECT
	ACTION

	12/06/2014
	John Lovell to Chair RC (AS) 
Lend Lease National Operations  Manager 
	Insurance Issues within Harbourside Village
A Elliott enquiries refers 
	Manager as original recipient of enquiry conveyed to A Elliott.
Outcomes tabled at RC.

	13/06/2014
	John Lovell to Chair RC (AS) 

Lend Lease National Operations  Manager
	Insurance Issues within Harbourside Village

S Moles  enquiries refers
	(AS) Chair as original recipient of enquiry conveyed to S Moles.

Outcomes tabled at RC.

	27/07/2014
	Mayor Tracey Roberts JP to Sue Chia 
	Free Justice of the Peace services offered by Mayor and reminder of certificates and flowers for significant birthdays,  wedding anniversaries
	S Chia conveyed to AS Chair RC and tabled at RC August.

To be included in Grapevine to convey to residents


Agenda Item 3.1 – Business Arising from Correspondence
Agenda Item 4 – RESIDENTS COMMITTEE REPORT - August 2014
1.
Introduction


Another busy three months for your Residents’ Committee with the budget for this year being finalised following prolonged negotiations with Lend Lease and many activities being completed and/or progressed, some of the details are outlined herein. 


All of the Sub Committees and working groups have been most active in the quarter and we extend a collective and huge thankyou for all their tireless voluntary assistance and significant contributions. Some of their extensive list of activities is listed below.

The addition of regular “Grapevine” bulletins to the Notice Board and Website has improved communication with residents and the excellent Harbourside Happenings each month keeps us all informed and entertained. Just a reminded that the minutes of all RC, RGM and AB meetings are available both on the Clubhouse Notice Board and our excellent Website for most recent meetings and also on the website for prior meetings. These minutes are fastidiously complied to cover the 

activities of our various committees in some detail and are useful to keep residents informed. 

2.
Finance

(a)
Operations Account - Statement to 30 June 2014

· YTD deficit is $10,217 which is $11,202 worse than budget.  Total revenue was $3,367 over budget and total expenditure was $14,569 over budget.

· Matters to note:

· The over budget income is from residents’ fees (because the village mix has more doubles now than in the budget) and interest.  The income from the Guest suite was a good result - just under budget.

· The major over expenditure items were:

· Water ($3,581) – need to continually remind residents that water has to be paid for and they are paying – note in HH.

· Care staff wages ($7,689) – Manager pointed out that call outs were up – partly due to checking on Clubhouse being locked up.  [subsequent to meeting – DC will take up matter of door locking with Manager and RC]
· Cleaning contractors ($3,230) – the practice of using contractors rather than staff may resolve itself.

· Lawns and gardens ($6,539) – M Ray reported that new procedures were in place to keep this item within budget this year – see below.

· Plumbing ($7,607) – major pipe breaks were unexpected.

· Pool ($3,039) – one item of capital included.

· Roads and Paving ($6,107)– new Gate Controller ($870) – capital expenditure - to be transferred to R&I (RC to take to next AB) 

· Non-Contract Gardening – this item will be subject to monthly monitoring – the final expenditure budget is $11,000 (to include plants, soil and lawn treatments, non-garden contract work) and the final R&I budget is $6,000 (for significant tree removal and upgrade for The Avenue entry statement and Reticulation upgrading across the Village including The Avenue works).
· It is noted that the insurance costs for 2013-14 were $4,250 less than budget.

(b)
Refurbishment and Improvements Fund

· The balance at the end of the quarter was $285,402.

· $2,021 has not been expended from the Garden Refurbishment allocation of $10,000 – some extra expenditure has not yet been brought to account (about $1,400) and the balance will be expended in this quarter.
· Forward commitments which have not yet been expended have been made for gardens capital items (reticulation upgrade and new trees) and spa upgrade (total $28k).  Projected expenditure for the cost of this year’s painting ($45k) and a further $50k provision for clubhouse refurnishing may be required along with further allocation for the next stage of replacing smoke detectors to be identified and costed by the Manager.
· It was noted the new Retirement Villages Code, expected to be operative 1 October 2014, will requires budgets for Reserve Funds (which is our R & I)
(c)
Statement of Financial Position

· The village has $317,638 in bank accounts and term deposits.

· The equity (accumulated surpluses) is $20,635.  This means that there will be little, if any capacity, to bring past surpluses forward to bolster the income when the next budget is being prepared.

· The Finance Committee discussed at length the Village’s deteriorating financial position – the large expenditures on the gardens and unforeseen repairs (many caused by inferior quality original installations) – has used up all the moneys that may have smoothed the increase in fees – the equity that remains must be retained to meet any unexpected costs – the Finance Committee has previously determined that we should retain a surplus of at least $15,000 for this purpose.  Any increases in expenditure from now on will simply increase the fees.  To retain our position as one of the moderate fee villages in the LL group, we need to look for reductions in our expenditure.  

· The Finance Committee recommended that the RC consider again the use of external monitoring and the RC has agreed to undertake such a review 

(d)
Social Club Finances

· Cash position – $9,151 in the bank on 30 June 2014.  However this did not account for June income and expenditure. At the end of July the balance was $6,854 after a major restocking of the bar.
· The audited accounts for the financial year show a surplus of $1,438 – after donations of $2,003 and minor capital purchases of $2,173.
· Interesting to note that the receipts from the sales at the bar for the year amounted to $34,635!!!
· Update of new signatories is in progress.
 (e)
Residents Committee Finances

· Bank balance on 30 June 2014 was $17,480.01

· $701.43 and $259.92 have been paid to LL for the putting green, $174.90 software for Committee computer, $227.37 for expansion drive for the computer, social committee recoup $60 for drinks (as payment in kind for donated equipment), and $200 for a laptop computer.

· $764 is held from the proceeds of fundraising activities (catering).

· Change of signatories – completed.
(f)
Budget 2014-15

The 2014-15 Budget was finally approved.  The budgeted surplus is $1,461 which will be difficult to achieve if recent experience on repairs and maintenance is continued. 

The outcome on matters of concern was:

(a)
Accreditation Charges

Not to be charged this year as no accreditation is due.  This item is under review this year and if adopted will apply from FY 2017 LL will charge $500 pa.

(b)
Telephone - This item has only been increased at the normal rate.
(c)
Photocopier - The increase was reduced to about $1,000 but does now include some allowance for the leasing cost

(d)
Gardening – Contract and Non-Contract

The non-contract item (Lawns and Gardens) has been set at $11,000.  The Advisory Board has agreed to provide $6,000 for non-contract gardening from the R & I Fund.
3.
Gardening and Reticulation
The Gardening contract had several items removed and transferred to non-contract gardening to be managed by the Gardening Sub Committee. This has resulted in a significant increase in this budget but it relates only to items where it was deemed more cost effective.   
The subcommittee is working tirelessly in your interests and have developed an annual program for implementation throughout the year via the Busy Bees and other work programs and information will be progressively conveyed to residents. The first major stage of works has commenced with the removal of the trees in The Avenue and the replanting along The Avenue is currently underway. Similarly the progressive upgrading of reticulation parts by our hard working volunteers has resulted in one off funding and residents should benefit from these improvements as they occur. 
The Residents’ Committee has also approved one-off expenditure from the R&I A/C to significantly prune and remove several large trees within the village that are causing high maintenance and threaten nearby building foundations. This work will be shortly undertaken. Please take particular care when these gardening projects are under way.

The Village bore reticulation will be turned on again in September after the winter restriction period concludes. You are reminded that the cost of scheme water represents a large budget item each year and watering of gardens should be minimal (if any). Our new controller for the above ground bore watering system is in place and combined with the below ground system should provide more reliable service in the years ahead.

4.
Social Activities
An action packed Social program was organised over the past three months and the forward program looks just as exciting.  We are all most grateful for the enthusiasm, time and energy all members contribute to our excellent village social life. Morning teas are proving most popular and some more interesting guest speakers are planned for the rest of this year. 
The arranging of increased Indoor activities has proven most successful with several interesting and varied activities underway. Look out for them on the MATV and Notice Boards and please get involved. Bowls activities have continued unabated and numbers continue to increase. Some very interesting events are being planned for the coming months and if weather threatens you can always hone your skills with indoor bowling.
5.
Works Activities (In association with Village Manager where appropriate)
· Refurnishing project has been progressed as follows:
· RC approved Chair Alan Stirling as joint Project Manager with the Village Manager Deborah Searle
· No project team is to be formed – all refurnishing proposals with décor, colours, materials, furnishing and layout options and respective costs are to be presented to residents personally by the selected interior designer for the residents collective consideration 
· Before any commitment on the expenditure of the above refurnishing items is undertaken the preferred options identified by residents will be widely advertised and an RGM will be held on the matter    
· Funding provision in R&I of $100,000 with potential to increase to $150,000 to be administered through Advisory Board as recommended via Residents Committee
· Explored additional funding sources from Lend lease but limited and costly to village so put on hold to revisit if required by residents
· Alan and Deborah have visited several other Villages, liaised  with selected village resident representatives and management to assess their décor layout and furnishings and obtain contacts  for most aspects of refurnishing

· Identified four companies that have related interior design experience who have undertaken similar work successfully within a village environment 

· Invited 4 relevant companies to visit and provide submissions and fee schedules 

· Scope of works  and existing floor plans conveyed to the companies as follows:

“The Village is considering the refurnishing of our main two storey community building. It is now 12 years old and in need of an upgrade befitting its outstanding coastal position and high quality building structure. Harbourside Village is a Lifestyle Village for over 55’s and is owned and managed by Lend Lease with 155 Villas and/or Apartments occupied by some 256 residents who own their own premises under Purple Title. The modest funding for the planned refurnishing will be from the Village own Refurbishment and Improvement Account. Any major construction works identified within this brief will be funded separately and may not occur with this refurnishing project.

However within the refurnishing project it is planned to address the spatial analysis within the two storey building and immediate surrounds so as to maximise space utilisation and complement the new furnishings. This will be used to plan further refurbishment and building improvements. Our website above may be useful for background.

Consultant Brief

· Existing furniture and building infrastructure audit

· Future needs planning, space analysis and general indicative costs 

· Refurnishing - Identification and personal presentations to village residents of options for design themes, décor, colours,  furnishings including suitable furniture, floor coverings, and room layout options

· Costing estimates and supporting information for the above refurnishing items 

· If refurnishing items selected then overseeing their implementation.”
Note: It is planned to hopefully have the initial submissions / project proposals and fees schedules from the companies available by RGM date (29 August) for resident consideration.
Other Works Activities:
· Two successful and highly productive Busy Bees conducted- big thanks to all 
· PC training for residents research is in progress 
· Spa delivery and installation is near! (Manager to update)
· Smoke Alarm progressive replacement – first stage completed
· Carport plans finalised and Council Planning approval received. Residents invited to make applications to the Manager. Full suite of relevant drawings and papers to facilitate building application to be provided by Manager for approved applications.

· Mapping Water Reticulation System – Roy Shea – in progress

· Capital Asset Maintenance Program (up to 20 years) – Project team of Alan Stirling. Des Cousins, Ray Slimper and Village Manager  to progress revision of 2012 Plan 
· Security Review – in progress (Manager to update)
· FESA - Fire protection and Evacuation Information session being planned
· Eradication of Pigeons (Manager to update)
· White Ants (Pest control) – Manager to provide an update on available options
· Speed and Parking signage – see Motions with Notice below
Lifts in Apartments – This project has been frustrated awaiting Lend lease developments at other Villages. The resignation of the Development Manager responsible for Lifts has placed increased pressure on Lend Lease. Fiona Rinaldi Regional Manager has responded by advising she will soon appoint a consultant to look at lifts across her WA portfolio. Lifts are a complicated process with wider implications than mere selection of preferred lift. The Advisory Board will discuss how to progress this matter this month. 
Alan Stirling

Chairman,
Residents’ Committee  


Agenda Item 4.1 – Business Arising from the Report

Agenda Item 5 – Motions of which notice has been given 

Agenda Item 5.1 – Speeding and Parking Signs 
Proposed by the Residents Committee (mover Mike Kavanagh, seconder Geoff White):
“That this meeting of the Harbourside Village Mindarie residents resolves: 

to approve the alteration of the Village Speed limit to 10 kph and the provision of circular road signs bearing this limit and also repainting  all the “No Parking”  signs and other related road signage within the Village for a total cost of $1980 plus GST  payable from the Refurbishment and Improvement Account”. 

Comment: There have been ongoing concerns for some time about speeding and road safety within the Village. The minutes of the last RGM and many prior meetings refers. At the last RGM It was agreed that this issue would be investigated to outline the way forward to examine ways and means to curtail and draw attention to the village user to a strict implementation of a 10 km/h throughout the village.

Consultation was held with relevant companies and preferred supplier and best quote selected which if adopted will provide 10 x 10 KPH very visible strategically placed speed signs on the village streets, coupled with 27 larger 150-180mm black on yellow kerbside signs on no parking areas, 3 hour limited parking stencils on selected bays, parking bays for visitors relined and the eradication of no longer used parking bays and re-painting of a diagonally hatched area info at the gate. 
This quote does not cover the cost of replacing the existing signs on posts in the village. A separate quote will be required for those signs and this is being worked on. The company assure us they use high quality, lead free, industrial road marking paint for all work and work is to be undertaken office hours during the week. The Residents’ Committee recommends your support for this motion to help address this ongoing road safety concern within our Village. 
Agenda Item 5.2 – Direct Election of Residents’ Committee Members

DIRECT ELECTION OF RESIDENTS’ COMMITTEE POSITIONS 
Moved by:  Alan Stirling; Seconded by: Graeme Lambert

That this meeting of the Harbourside Village, Mindarie residents resolve: 
1 “That from November 2014 until the Residents resolve otherwise, all ten members of the Residents Committee are elected for one of the ten following positions and responsibilities on the Residents’ Committee by a majority vote of residents present at an Annual Resident General Meeting. 

· Chairperson – to be renamed President

· Deputy Chairperson – to be renamed Vice President

· Secretary

· Finance Coordinator

· Works Coordinator

· Works Deputy Coordinator

· Social Activities Coordinator

· Social Activities Deputy Coordinator

· Gardening Activities Coordinator

· Gardening Activities Deputy Coordinator 
In addition, the Minute Secretary and Village Manager will attend Committee meetings by invitation only and will not have voting rights”. 
IF THE ABOVE IS APPROVED 

2.
“That to facilitate the above proposal, the Advisory Board be asked to approve a change to the Village Scheme and Residency Deed Schedule 3 (Residents Committee Regulations) Para 4 to allow for the Chairman of the Residents’ Committee to be elected directly by the Residents General Meeting”.

AND IF THE ABOVE IS APPROVED 

3.
“That the Residents’ Committee be given the power to co-opt onto the committee as required up to an additional two people with appropriate skills and/or experience not otherwise available to the committee”.

Background

Currently up to 10 people are elected to the Residents’ Committee at the Residents’ AGM each year. The Committee members then appoint the Chairperson and all other responsibilities are worked out and assigned by Committee members. Often key personnel on the non-elected sub committees are not elected as members on the Residents’ Committee. This can lead to ineffective communication and frustrate program delivery and communication meaning our collective volunteer efforts is not working to their maximum benefit for all concerned. The titles of the elected positions should also reflect the responsibilities and where practical be consistent with like positions in other villages and similar organisations.

Reason for change
The adoption of these three resolutions will permit the direct involvement by the residents in the selection of and allocation of responsibilities to all members of the leading resident representative committee for the village. 
This procedural change will allow the residents to select a candidate on their skills, and relevant experience, and intentions, in a particular area of responsibility, before they are appointed to the Residents Committee and then be elected to represent those interests as a Committee member. It will also importantly facilitate the enhanced management and financial monitoring of budgets and expenditure on a monthly basis over all the many and varied village programs. 
The ability to co-opt 2 others as needed shall also allow for any unforeseen gaps in expertise that may occur throughout the year. 
In the proposed Committee structure the four first named positions above (in effect the Executive) will be expected to take a leadership role in Village matters including assuming the role of the current Financial Committee thereby assuring the continuous financial monitoring of all Village financial matters. The “Executive” members will also be expected to take a lead role in the many important projects and activities that arise that are not covered by the other members. Their administrative responsibilities extend to maintaining good communication practices and sound record keeping which are planned to be improved across all committees to their benefit and to assist with delivery of programs. 

The Chairperson (President) and Deputy (Vice President) as required will be required to chair all relevant committees being Residents’ Committee, Resident General Meetings and by default as the “ex officio” appointment to the Advisory Board, currently as Chair. For the Advisory Board another resident representative and two alternates will be selected from the Residents’ Committee. The Financial Coordinator will be required to assume the prime financial monitoring and reporting role and keep appropriate records as required. The Secretary will be expected to undertake the usual secretarial and communication responsibilities associated with that positon. However the Minute Secretary will be expected do the minutes of all relevant meetings.  
The other six members are to assume the relevant program delivery and the ongoing management responsibilities for their specific subcommittee and/or work group activities (including related funding allocations) as approved and addressed collectively by the Residents’ Committee. 

The six members will be expected to be the leaders in their respective areas of representation and expertise; Works, Social and Gardening (including Reticulation). These are all exciting positions that hopefully will attract persons who are strong on delivery in their respective field but who may not want to have a heavy administrative burden often associated with peak committees. The emphasis will be coordinating their subcommittee, works, busy bees etc. that we all benefit from every day.  
The Residents’ Committee were unanimous in their support for this Motion and strongly recommend that you support the Motion as it is aimed at improving expenditure management, better program coordination and delivery to the benefit of all residents.

Agenda Item 5.3 – Carport Plans -  Payments by Individual Resident(s)
[image: image1.jpg]NOTICE OF MOTION
To be put to the Residents General Meeting
Of Harbourside Retirement Village
To be held on Friday 29 August 2014

Moved by:  Brian Clarke Seconded by: Keith Loveland

“That this meeting of the Harbourside Retirement Village residents resolve:

“That any resident using the original or copy of the Carport Plans, Specifications and
“Engineers Certificate to erect a carport on their property will pay an amount of

“$500.00 to be credited to the Refurbishment/Improvements Fund.”

Background:

The amount of $5,251 has been debited to the Refurbishment/ Improvements Fund
to pay for the preparation of the Carport Plans Specifications and Engineers
Certificate. This amount is an interim payment approved by the Advisory Board at its
meeting on 14 May, 2014 .This cost should be borne by the individual resident not
the entire village.

Brian Clarke Keith Loveland
Curepnn, U 1A 9@/&. 1/~ &L
Date U Date




Agenda Item 6 – Manager’s Report

Agenda Item 7 – Other Business

Agenda Item 8 – Closure

Attached – Proxy Form and Proxy Notes 

Harbourside Village, Mindarie  

FORM OF APPOINTMENT OF PROXY
for the meeting to be held on
29 August 2014
I/we…………………………………..……………………………………………. being a resident of 

(insert address) ……………………………….………………..…., Harbourside Village Mindarie,

appoint ……………………………………………………..……………………………………………

(insert name of proxy holder)
of …………..………………………………………………………..…………………………………...

(insert address of proxy holder) who signs thus:







…………………………………………………………………..





(signature of proposed proxy holder)

as my/our proxy to vote on my/our behalf at the Residents General Meeting

I/we authorise my/our proxy to vote on my/our behalf in relation to the following resolutions

Agenda Item 5.1 - Resolution 1 – Speeding and Parking Signs




IN FAVOUR



AGAINST

ABSTAIN

Agenda Item 5.2 - Resolution 2 – Direct Election of Residents’ Committee



IN FAVOUR



AGAINST

ABSTAIN

Agenda Item 5.3 - Resolution 3 – Carport Plans – Payments by Individual Resident(s).




IN FAVOUR



AGAINST

ABSTAIN

Place circle your preferred option

If I have not given any instruction, my proxy holder may vote at his/her discretion.
………………………………………………………………………..…………………………………

(Signature of resident/personal representative)
Signed this ……………………… day of ……................................. 20 ……...

Please note that completed proxy forms must be submitted before the meeting commences 
August 2014 Edition
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